MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 24TH JUNE 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr’s Chris Pateman, Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller and Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Nick McNally and Ifan Jones Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed as a true record by Cllr Brian Thomas and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.

Matters Arising

Defibrillator;

An e-mail was received from Mr Glan Davies of BHF proposing that the community council go for two machines in the villages. Defib 1 will be paid for by donations to BHF and defib two will be paid by contributions from the community. The clerk has received a donation of £200.00 from Cwtch which he has; the community council are prepared to donate up to £600.00 towards one. Locations for both need to be decided, suggestions were to put them in the most used public places. A fund raising event could also be arranged to raise funds and awareness.

WMS;

No signs have been erected yet on the land used by WMS as a firing range, but no shooting has taken place recently.

Notice boards; 

Cllr Chris Pateman is going to ask Mr Owen Hopkins for a new quote for notice boards.

Correspondence.

 An e-mail was received from Cllr Andra Jones saying she is unable to attend the meeting and that she intends to stand down as a councillor. The clerk informed her that he must have the resignation in writing.

Questionnaire;

A questionnaire was received from Pentir Pumlumon with regard to the use of the community website provided by them. The clerk will reply.

Precept.;
The Annual Precept of £2000.00 has been transferred to our bank account, there is currently £3045.61 in the Community Account.

Community Garden;

A letter was received from the hall committee informing us that summer events will be held in the garden and there are concerns about the hole in the garden fence. This will be repaired before these events take place.

Thank you;

Letters of thanks for donations were received from Welsh Air Ambulance, Marie Curie and Citizen’s Advice Bureau.

Hydro Electric Scheme, Glynberws;
A letter was received from Mr and Mrs Lansdon’s solicitors Powell Davies enquiring as to whether Ysbyty Ystwyth community council have granted easement for the hydro electric scheme to pass through land leased to them by the County Council. The clerk has already sent an e-mail to Ceredigion County Council in March granting easement. He will write back to the solicitors inform them of this.
Planning Application;

A planning application for a Hydro-electric scheme at Bwlchgwallter was presented, there were no objections.

Quotations;

A written quotation for work to be done on the community garden was received from Mr Sam Davey. Another verbal quote was received from Mr Adam Lionel. The clerk was asked to contact Mr Lionel for a written quote.

AOB;

Cllr Sheena Duller informed th other councillors that excavation works had been carried out on land adjacent to Pengwaith and a static caravan had been sited there, Cllr Brian Thomas will find out if the land in question is owned by Ceredigion County Council. The clerk will approach the Trawscoed estate to see if they own the land. 

There was no other business; the next meeting will be on the 21st July in the village hall at 7.30pm

